NAU Faculty Senate

Meeting Minutes
Monday, June 14, 2004
Opening:

Senate President Larry Mohrweis called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate, Summer 2004, to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Pattea room.
Members Present:  Virginia Blankenship, Joseph Boles, Charles Connell, Emily Hill, Lon Owen, Martin Sommerness and ex-officio members NAU President John Haeger and Provost Liz Grobsmith.
Members Absent:  Jeff Carrico, Marge Conger, Mary Dereshiwsky, Pauline Entin, Marcus Ford, Kelley Hays-Gilpin, Denver Hospodarsky, Chunye Lee, Barry Lutz, Michael Ort, Nando Schellen, Jon Reyner, Karen Sealander. 
Others Present:  Sara Aleman, M.J. McMahon, Eric Yordy
Approval of Minutes and Agenda:  Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for approval of the minutes from the previous meeting.  Motion was made and seconded to approve corrected minutes.  Motion Passed.  Motion made and seconded to approve agenda.  Motion Passed.
Opening President/Vice President Comments: Senate President Larry Mohrweis asked for participation and input regarding the statewide restructure.
NAU Committees:  President Larry Mohrweis stated that elections for the Institutional Advisory committees are normally done in the spring but due to the restructure, elections will be held in the fall.  By-Laws of the individual committees may need to be reviewed if the restructure affects the membership constitution.  Senate President Larry Mohrweis said that a letter will go out in early fall asking the Deans of the six colleges verifying Senate and committee membership and also asking for elections to be held to fill any vacant slots.
Redesigning Arizona’s University System: Senate President Larry Mohrweis attended the Arizona Board of Regents study session held on June 3, 2004.  A feasibility study on the restructure has been approved.  He stated that the Task Force on Higher Education (TFHE) was put together in response to a proposal by the Arizona Board of Regents to restructure the state’s university system.  The task force will receive input about the restructure and NAU’s role in that structure.  Attention was brought to the handout, “Working Assumptions for the TFHE” and asked for discussion regarding any of the issues listed.  Any responses from the Senate regarding the restructure will be submitted through the task force.
Comments from the President:  President Haeger encouraged Senators to attend the Arizona Board of Regents meeting in June and August retreat. The restructure and four capital projects are on the table for the June meeting. President Haegar said that he is optimistic about enrollment numbers and budget.  Raises for part-time faculty have been approved for a $110 increase per credit hour and classified staff employees will receive $1000 each per year.
Comments from the Provost: Provost Grobsmith said that the Arizona Board of Regents places a cap on Regents professors and currently NAU and possibly the UofA have more than allowed which is 3% of tenured track and tenured faculty.  The Provost’s office is considering implementing a Faculty Travel Award Program which would award travel money for research.  She asked for suggestions from the Senate.
Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 4:37 p.m.  The next meeting (summer senate) will be from 3:00 to 5:00 p.m. on Monday, July 12th in the Pattea Room (Blome Building).
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